
 
 

 
 
Ref No.: LPS/Cir/1484/21-22                                                            28.10.2021 
 

GUIDELINES FOR PARENTS AS PER SPEA NOTIFICATION  

DATED 25.10.2021 

 

1. Parents are not allowed to enter the school premises, but they can drop 

off/collect their children at designated locations. 

 

2. Only one person from the student's family is allowed to enter the school to pick 

him/her up. People with special health conditions, including the elderly, should 

not come to school to pick up or drop off students. 

 

3. Parents will be allowed to remain in the designated waiting area to pick up a child 

for a maximum of fifteen (15) minutes, while wearing masks all the time, to 

avoid crowding, to maintain a reasonably safe physical distancing and to ensure 

no physical contact. 

 

4. To enter the school, all visitors including parents are required to present 

proof of COVID-19 vaccination card (number of doses as per the health 

authority’s requirement), or a negative PCR test result valid for no longer than 

72 hours with a green pass on “Al Hosn” application. 

 

5. Appointments must be taken in advance via the main reception for face-to-

face meetings with the staff.  These meetings will be conducted after school 

hours, when students have left the school premises. 

 

6. Physical visits will not be allowed during students’ drop-off, pick-up, and break 

times to avoid coinciding with students’ crowding time. 

 

7. Parents are encouraged to make the fees electronically/online. 

 

8. Parents must download the “Al Hosn” App to ensure traceability in the event of 

infection. 

 

9. Parents must sign an undertaking stating the following: 

 
a.   Their child/children has/ve had the mandatory COVID-19 PCR test prior to 

joining the school and at any other time as required. 

 

b.  Their child/children will stay at home if generally unwell, and have symptoms, 

whether COVID-19 related or not. 
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c.  They will promptly pick up their child/children from school in case the latter 

become sick or has/ve contacted COVID-19 confirmed case at the school. 

They will follow protocols as communicated by the school. 

 

d.  In case the child/children test positive, we are committed not to bring 

them to school until completion of the isolation period. In such cases, they 

are committed to allowing their children to avail of the online learning, if 

their health condition allows. 

 

e.   Inform the school if they have a positive case at home, as this indicates that 

the student/s is/are considered close contact/s of the household positive 

case and must follow the applicable quarantine requirements before 

returning to school.  Parents of students are also obligated to inform the 

school if the student/s are in the high-risk category and must provide 

official medical proof of this to the school. 

 

Please note that the guidelines are subject to be modified or updated according to 

the public health situation in the UAE or based on further guidelines from SPEA / 

Government Authorities. 

 
Expecting your whole-hearted support and cooperation.  

Thanks & regards 

 
 
Sd/- 

Rafia Zafar Ali 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


